

## **TYSOE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING COMMITTEE**

**Details included on the Parish website: [Tysoe.org.uk](http://Tysoe.org.uk)**

Secretary Isobel Watson, email [nutmeg51@btinternet.com](mailto:nutmeg51@btinternet.com)

Chairman Shirley Cherry, email [shirley@cherrybranding.co.uk](mailto:shirley@cherrybranding.co.uk)

**Village Hall 7.30pm Wednesday November 9th, 2016**

### **MINUTES**

#### **1. Welcome to the meeting given by the Chair**

Present: Shirley Cherry, David Roache, Wayne Cressman, Alison Mallalieu, Mike Sanderson, Isobel Watson, Cllr Cressman, Cllr Sinclair, Cllr Allen, Cllr Tongue, Neil Pearce (Consultant) Three members of the public were present.

**2. Apologies** - received from Jeremy Rivers-Fletcher

**3. Minutes of the meeting October 10<sup>th</sup>.** Agreed

#### **4. Brief update on re-draft of NP**

The current draft of the NP has been updated using Neil Pearce's template. Members of the Steering Group and Neil Pearce have commented on it. While the draft will be subject to many more revisions, it does give the vision for Tysoe gleaned from previous public consultations which leads to the policies contained in the Plan. The chair emphasised that the PC needs to be on board with the vision as they make their decisions on planning applications. Members of the PC have been invited to sessions led by Mike over the next week or so to update them on this draft. The fully revised draft, incorporating all comments, to be circulated to PC, SC and Neil prior to the PC's sessions with Mike.

#### **5. Update on status of dwellings built in Lower Tysoe if outside LSV – Neil Pearce?**

This update has been superseded because we are now working on the assumption (from our consultation with Lower Tysoe residents) that the majority does want to be included in LSV. A Cllr asked if this consultation would suffice as clear evidence that this is what the village wants. Mike said that, with an appropriate explanation in the Neighbourhood Plan, it provided strong evidence, but that we can also append a question about this in the public consultation on 25<sup>th</sup>, 26<sup>th</sup> November to get further feedback.

#### **6. Public Consultation on 25<sup>th</sup>, 26<sup>th</sup> November**

Flyers will be delivered to every household (Neil providing template), posters will be placed on prominent notice boards and a new banner will advertise the consultation.

People will be asked to sign in to the consultation and indicate if they are willing to participate in further consultation.

There are different areas where people will be able to offer their feedback. As the main part of the consultation, one map will give residents the chance to place pins on favoured and least favoured sites for development.

As optional feedback, one map will show areas known to flood. People will need to show evidence if suggesting that sites not yet marked are prone to flooding. One map will allow people to report where specific wildlife species have been spotted and one map will show historically interesting buildings, architecture etc. A further map can give opportunity to mark preferred sites for green space (ways of doing this discussed, method to be confirmed) another map could enable people to mark important views. 'Vision' board will encourage people to add words and ideas about their vision for Tysoe.

Many helpers will be needed to bring people in, observe and encourage participants as well as ensuring that the consultation is recorded and is fair and representative.

Jobs were assigned.

### **Any other business**

A leaflet has been circulated urging people to attend the consultation and vote against a particular site. It could be mistaken for a leaflet from the Steering Group. Neil confirmed that this is okay, people can circulate leaflets as they wish, but we should put a disclaimer on the parish website so it is not confused with our publicity.

**The meeting ended** at 8.45p.m.

**Next meeting** to be confirmed.

Isobel Watson